
Tigard 
April 2025 
 
Attn: Oregon State Senate Rules Committee 
Oregon State Capitol  
900 Court Street NE 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
RE: SB 1166 
 
Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee, 
 
We demand fair pay!! 
 
The deduction per trip is almost 50% and sometimes even higher. There are hidden surge 
charges drivers are not aware of. We only know these hidden charges because customers 
complain to us, similar trips are diƯerent prices, yet, these diƯerences do not reflect in 
driver pay. We demand full disclosure of charges and payouts. We also demand benefits. 
Uber is making over a billion dollars in profit and do not provide benefits to the drivers who 
are doing all the heavy lifting. Respect driver rights. Respect human rights. Pass SB 1166. 
Thanks. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dalmar Ali 
Uber driver 
  


